EAST MANCHESTER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS June 11th 2018

A Board of Supervisors meeting was held at East Manchester Township to inspect the Township roads, determine the plan for street maintenance, and discuss regular business.

Present: Chairman Steven H. Gross, Jr., Vice Chairman Dave Naylor, Supervisor Barry E. Rudisill, Township Manager Dave Gentzler

The meeting began at the township building, Steven H. Gross, Jr. called the meeting to order at 8am and stated that we would wait until 8:15 to leave the Township building in case there were concerned residents that wished to attend.

No residents were present by 8:15 and the Board began the tour.

We began in Saginaw and the Storm Water Project at Saginaw was reviewed. There was also direction to re-apply for a grant to continue.

It was noted that the Public Works Department planned to improve the approach of 4th St at Market St.

We toured the Sherman Oaks subdivision and reviewed Penndot's request to meet again for the same storm water issues at Sherman Street that we had met previously with no agreement to Penndot's proposals. There was no motion from the Board to meet with Penndot.

It was decided that the road widening, curb and sidewalk should be completed along Board Road at Orchard View Drive.

It was noted that the storm pond behind Roses is overgrown and should be inspected by the Township Engineer.

The Board toured the Commercial and Industrial Zones in the Township.

It was noted that the Township roads are generally in very good condition.

The summer road improvement plan was reviewed including seal coats to Riverview and Gravel Hill, and micro surfacing at Sherman Oaks, Hillview Dr and Chestnut Street.

No other business was conducted.

Chairman Gross moved to adjourn at 3pm, Mr. Rudisill seconded. The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dave Gentzler, Manager

East Manchester Township Board of Supervisors June 11th 2018